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STATEMENT OF STATE ARCHIVIST TANYA MARSHALL 

RE: RECORDS OF GOVERNOR PETER A. SHUMLIN 
 

The Office of Governor Peter A. Shumlin (2011-2017) initiated the legal and physical transfer 

of its records to the Vermont State Archives and Records Administration (VSARA), a division 

within the Office of the Secretary of State, in November 2016. The Governor’s Office 

transferred the equivalent of three cubic feet of paper records to VSARA on November 28, 

2016 with the intent of transferring digital records later with the Department of Information and 

Innovation (DII) serving as its proxy for the bulk majority.  

 

The Memorandum of Understanding regarding executive privileged gubernatorial records was 

signed by Governor Shumlin, Secretary of State Condos and Attorney General William Sorrell 

on December 28, 2016. The transfer process of digital records began the following day, 

December 29, 2016, with two websites, Food Fight Fund and the Governor’s website. Both 

websites, in their entirety, were transferred using a web crawler tool designed for websites. On 

January 6, 2017, Governor Shumlin’s last day in office, the Governor’s Office transferred 

exports of its social media sites via USB flash drives. 

 

Also on January 6, 2017, DII, serving as Governor Shumlin’s proxy for digital records, 

transferred to VSARA, via an external hard drive, the contents of the Governor’s Office’s 

shared drive and staff personal drives. On January 11, 2017, a data export of the Governor’s 

Office’s constituent management system arrived at VSARA through the state postal system on 

a USB flash drive. DII also transferred the contents of the Governor’s email mailbox and those 

of his most recent staff, along with the Office’s SharePoint site, to VSARA on January 11, 

2017 via the eDiscovery tool in the State of Vermont’s Office 365 environment. Legacy email 

mailboxes from former Governor’s Office staff were transferred by DII on April 11, 2017.  

 

The legal and physical custody transfer of paper and digital records from the Office of 

Governor Peter A. Shumlin to VSARA was deemed complete on April 27, 2017, except for 

records transferred to the Office of the Attorney General pursuant to the MOU. The Office of 

the Attorney General is responsible for the preservation and accessibility of Governor’s Office 

records in its custody until transferred to VSARA in accordance with the MOU.  

 

The original order of the records transferred to VSARA by the Office of Governor Peter A. 

Shumlin vary in arrangement and description from the record inventory prepared and attached 

to the MOU by the Governor’s Office on December 28, 2016. 


